NUTHURST PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting
Held on Wednesday 7th April 2004 
at St Andrews School Nuthurst.

Present:
Mr D.V.L. England (Chairman)
Mrs V.M. Court



Mr D.H. Bateman


Mrs T.E.J. Fry



Mr B. Parkes



Mrs J. McClean



Mr D.W. Toye



Ms M.H. Rose



Mr R.H. Walter.

Also in attendance Mr G. Wilson (County Councillor) and 5 members of the public.

1/4/04  Apologies for absence were received from Mr J. Cox (District Councillor)

 and Mr G. Peckham (Lower Beeding Parish Council).

2/4/04  Declarations of Interest – There were no declarations of interest from the

 members of the Parish Council.

3/4/04  Approval of Minutes  - The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 

3rd March 2004 were approved as a correct record and signed by the

Chairman.  
4/4/04 Trees on the Green at Maplehurst.

Arising on minute 5/3/04 – The tree concerned had been taken down and the residue cleared away.

5/4/04 
Fingerpost at the Junction of Golding Lane and Hammerpond Road.


Arising on minute 6/3/04 – West Sussex Highways had yet to add the new signs.

6/4/04
New Planning Numbering System.


Arising on minute 10/3/04 – Mr Tony Stevens the Director of Planning at 

Horsham District Council had spoken to Mrs Court to inform her that he would be writing to the Parish Council to apologize for the confusion caused by the new planning numbering system.

7/4/04
School Governor’s Report.


Arising on minute 11/3/04 – Mr Parkes reported that St. Andrew’s School 

Auction of Promises had raised over £8,000 and to date the school had raised £20,000 towards the new extension building costs (this included the grant of £2,500 from the Parish Council).

8/4/04
Road Repairs at Rock Bridge.


Arising on minute 13/3/04 – The road at Rock Bridge on the Copsale Road was 

still awaiting repair and was extremely dangerous.  Mr Wilson (County Councillor) offered to chase West Sussex Highways regarding these repairs.

RESOLVED The Clerk and Mr Wilson to contact West Sussex Highways to ask for a

 date when these repairs would start.

9/4/04
New Notice Board in Mannings Heath.

Arising on minute 16/3/04 - The Clerk had written to Saxon Weald Homes (the landowner) to ask permission to site a notice board in Mannings Heath on land between Gagglewood and Pound Lane (facing on to Pound Lane).  Unfortunately Mr Justin Chamberlain at Saxon Weald Homes who would deal with this matter was on long-term sick leave.  The Clerk would continue to chase this matter.
10/4/04 Correspondence– The Clerk reported the receipt of the following items

 of correspondence:-
i. Horsham District Council.

Tree Preservation Order (North of 1 Hillside, Brighton Road, Mannings Heath). 

ii.        West Sussex County Council.
(a)       Bus Shelter Grants Scheme.



(b)       Public Rights of Way – Disability Discrimination Act.



iii.
South East England Regional Assembly.

(a)       Regional Minerals Strategy – Proposed Alterations to Regional 
Planning Guidance.

(b) Regional Waste Management Strategy – Proposed Alterations to Regional Planning Guidance.

(c)       Regional Transport Strategy – Proposed Changes to the Draft.

ii. Sussex Associations of Local Councils.

County Circular – March 2004.

iii. Standards Board for England 

and the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister.


Local Investigation and Determination of Misconduct 


Allegations.

                        vi.        Department for Environment Food and Rural Affairs.


Partnership in Rolling out Broadband to Rural Communities.



vii.
The Boundary Committee for England.

Future Electoral Arrangements for West Sussex 


County Council.

RESOLVED Mrs Court to review the Local Investigation and Determination of 

Misconduct Allegations from the Standards Board for England and the Office of the Deputy Prime Minister.

                        Ms Rose to review the Partnership in Rolling out Broadband to Rural

                        Communities from the Department for Environment Food and 

                        Rural Affairs.

11/4/04 District and County Councillors Reports.


District Councillor’s Report. (Read out by the Clerk in Mr Cox’s absence).


The next full meeting of the District Council would be held on 21st April 2004.

The new County Council ward had been approved and was to be known as Southwater and Nuthurst.  Unfortunately Lower Beeding had been left out of the title, which Mr Cox had previously reported to the Parish Council.  The Horsham District Council ward is to remain as it is titled now – Nuthurst.

County Councillor’s Report.

Housing – Nuthurst Parish was well protected in the County Structure Plan as was the gap between Horsham and Crawley.

Transport – Mr Wilson was Chairman of the Health Scrutiny Committee and reported that Crawley, Horsham and Redhill Hospitals would be developed but the need for reliable, frequent transport to these hospitals was recognised.

County Council Elections – Our new County Council ward was to be known as Southwater and Nuthurst.  Mr Wilson felt that the new two member wards in some areas would break the link with councillors and their divisions.

Policing – Although there were still problems with the police call centre the C.A.D.D.I.E. (Crime and Disorder Data Information Exchange) system had now been introduced.

12/4/04 PUBLIC FORUM. 


Mr Webber from Mannings Heath reported that the weight limit signs on the

Grouse Road were in need of cleaning and were difficult to read.


Carolyn Thomas from Monks Gate asked if it was possible to have extra signs

asking traffic to slow down on the Brighton Road at Monks Gate, as anyone (particularly children from the school bus) crossing from the bus stop on the east side of the road had an obstructed view owing to overhanging branches.

RESOLVED

The Clerk to report the obscured signs and ask West Sussex Highways to consider new signs or other methods to slow the traffic on the Brighton Road at Monks Gate.


(County Councillor Mr G. Wilson left the meeting at 8.30 p.m.)

13/4/04
Planning Matters

i. New applications

            DC/04/0220
Detached Garage.






2 Paddock Cottages, Ghyll House Farm, 
(Mr B. Parkes)



Broadwater Lane, Copsale.


DC/04/0235
2 Storey Side Extension.






1 Mill Farm Cottages, Hammerpond Road, 
(Mr D. Bateman)




Mannings Heath.


DC/04/0282
Relocation of Oil Storage Tank and New Gates.
(Mr D. Bateman)




Mayfield, Pound Lane, Mannings Heath.

            DC/04/0283
Field Shelter and Covered Yard for use in Connection




with Deer Farm.




(Mrs V. Court &




Lower Pond Farm, Nuthurst Road, Monks Gate.
  Mr D. England)


DC/04/0175
Two Storey Side Extension.



(Mrs V. Court)

35 Ryecroft Meadow, Mannings Heath.


DC/04/0388
Surgery to Two Ash Trees.



(Mrs V. Court)

Treetops, 16 Winterpit Close, Mannings Heath.


DC/04/0420
Fell 1 Cypress and Surgery on Beech and Poplar Trees.    




Aberfoyle, 9 The Quarries, Mannings Heath.

(Mrs V. Court)

RESOLVED
                       To raise no objections to the above planning applications.

ii. Decisions of Development Control Committee (North).

APPROVED



N/47/03       Retention of Access/Driveway.




        Woodlands, Nuthurst Road, Monks Gate.



N/59/03      Two Storey Extension.




        Ferncroft, Nuthurst Road, Maplehurst.


N/62/03
Single Storey Rear Extensions, Increase in Roof Height and Front Facing Dormer.


N/3/04
Single and Two Storey Extension and Double Garage.



Highlands, Brighton Road, Mannings Heath.


N/7/04
Single Storey Extension.



9 Woodlands Walk, Mannings Heath.


N/9/04 (N/10/04) Conversion of Outbuilding and Link Extension and Alteration to Drive.



Maple Cottage, Park Lane, Maplehurst.


N/11/04
Conservatory.



Quinte, Nuthurst Road, Maplehurst.

iii. The minutes of the planning committee held on 17th March 2004 were approved as a correct record.

14/4/04 Local Association and Other Bodies – Reports.


Police Consultation Meeting.

Mrs Court reported that she and the Clerk had attended a meeting on 24th March, which had been hosted by the Sussex Police Authority together with the Horsham District Crime and Disorder Reduction Partnership (H.C.D.R.P.).  

The C.A.D.D.I.E. system had been demonstrated.  Chief Inspector Chambers had given a talk on tackling anti-social behaviour.  Martin Wright from Horsham District Council explained the role of the Horsham C.D.R.P. and the meeting closed with a question and answer session.


15/4/04 Finance





    Net
       VAT    Totals









      £
           £          £

Accounts paid by Direct Debit

 
SEE Board plc Street lighting maintenance

   52.59       9.20     61.79


SEE Board plc Street lighting energy


   44.50       2.23     46.73



(VAT 5% on energy)


Accounts paid by Standing Order

Horsham District Council Dog Bin Clearance
   20.80
       20.80

Mrs T. Rowe  -Salary




  327.30
     327.30

Accounts paid between meetings **
British Telecom




    42.89     7.50      50.39

Horsham District Council – 

May 2003 Election Costs
  180.32
     180.32

(**Costs Relating to 2003/2004)

 





Accounts paid at this meeting

Mrs T. Rowe – Travel




    30.70




  Postage



      8.96    



 Planning Meeting 17th March
    22.13

 Internet Access

 
    14.99                  76.78 

  745.18    18.93   764.11

RESOLVED That the above accounts be passed for payment.

16/4/04 Highway Matters.

The subsidence on Footpath 1712 in Sedgwick Park was raised – the Clerk reported that West Sussex County Council Rights of Way were waiting for better weather in the summer before beginning repairs.

The overgrown hedges at Twisted Farm at the end of Park Lane, Maplehurst were causing an obstruction to traffic sight lines.

RESOLVED The Clerk to report the overgrown hedges to the Clerk to Lower Beeding 

as they were just outside our Parish and copy the details to West Sussex Highways.

17/4/04 New Parish Councillors.

Standing Orders were suspended to allow a member of the public to speak.

Mr Broad from Monks Gate stressed the need for a Parish Councillor to be appointed from Monks Gate, in order that Monks Gate residents would have their views represented.

The Parish Councillors present voted for two new Parish councillors to be 

co-opted from the three applications received.



Mrs Ann Gaffney               5 Votes



Carolyn Thomas
       2 Votes



Mr Richard Webber
       9 Votes

RESOLVED That Mrs Ann Gaffney and Mr Richard Webber be co-opted as 

Parish Councillors for Nuthurst Parish.

18/4/04 Copsale Village Hall.

The Chairman reported that the Knepp Castle Estate, the owners of the land on which Copsale Village Hall stood, were now offering to renew the lease for a 

14-year term in exchange for the building becoming a landlord’s fixture.  Current running costs were approximately £2,000 including insurance.  The trustees of the Copsale Hall were going to accept these new terms but would ask the Knepp Castle Estate to take over the insurance of the building.

19/4/04 Trees on the Village Green in Mannings Heath.

The Parish Council discussed taking prescriptive title over the “tree belt” between the end of the village green and Greens Lane.

RESOLVED Mrs Court and the Clerk would commence the procedures needed to take

prescriptive title of this piece of land.   The Clerk would seek three quotes for the necessary tree work to be undertaken.

20/4/04 Parish Plan Meeting.

The Clerk reported that following the disappointing turnout to the Parish Plan meeting that was held on 18th March, members of all the local community groups had been invited to a second meeting on Thursday 15th April at Mannings Heath Village Hall at 7.30 p.m.

21/4/04 August Meeting of the Parish Council.

RESOLVED The full meeting of the Parish Council due to take place on

 4th August 2004 at St. Andrew’s School would be cancelled.

22/4/04 River Pollution at Copsale Farm.
Mr Toye reported that the owner of Copsale Farm had still not received compensation for the pollution caused by Southern Water in 2003.  

The Chairman advised that the owner of the property should contact the Water Authority direct. 

23/4/04 Mannings Heath Millennium Group Use of Mannings Heath Village Green.

The Clerk reported that she had received an e-mail from the Secretary to the Mannings Heath Millennium Group requesting permission to use Mannings Heath Village Green on Saturday 19th June 2004 from 2-11.30 p.m. for a Village Day and on Saturday 10th July 2004 from 4-11 p.m. for Theatre on the Green.

RESOLVED The Clerk to issue the Millennium Committee with the appropriate

 licences for use of Mannings Heath Village Green on these dates.

The meeting closed at 9.15 p.m.
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